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Name of Committee:	Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC)

Meeting Date:	June 10, 2024

Directed To: Program and School Services Committee

A hybrid meeting of the Toronto District School Board (TDSB) Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) convened on June 10, 2024 from 7: 00 p.m. 9:00 p.m. with SEAC Chair David Lepofsky and Vice-Chair Richard Carter presiding.
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Note: On May 25, 2022, the Board decided, inter alia, that Community Advisory Committees may “report out to any standing committee of the Board” with “recommendations only and all other information and activities are reported annually”.
For more information on the mandates of Standing and Permanent Committees of the Board, and to assist Staff Leads in directing Community Advisory Committee reports, please visit https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Committees

Attendance:

Leo Lagnado - Autism Society of Ontario (Toronto Chapter) Richard Carter- Down Syndrome Association of Toronto (DSAT) Steven Lynette- Epilepsy Toronto
Nora Green- Integration Action for Inclusion in Education and Community Beth Dangerfield – Centre for ADHD Awareness Canada
David Lepofsky- Ontario Parents of Visually Impaired Children (OPVIC) Tracey O'Regan - Community Living Toronto
Stephany Ragany - (Alternate) VOICE for Deaf and Hearing Impaired Children

Alana Bell – Association for Bright Children

Guilia Barbuto- Learning Disabilities Association Toronto District Trustee Aarts
Diane Montgomery (Alternate)- Integration Action for Inclusion in Education and Community

Aline Chan (Alternate)- Community Living Toronto


	
	Dana Chapman (Alternate)- Ontario Parents of Visually Impaired Children (OPVIC)

Ann Blanchette – (Alternate) Epilepsy Toronto

Reese Macklin – (Alternate) Centre for ADHD Awareness Canada CADDAC

Staff

Louise Sirisko- Associate Director

Nandy Palmer- System Superintendent, Special Education and Inclusion Effie Stathopoulos - Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education Andrea Roach- Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education
Katia Palumbo- Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education Alison Board - Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education Elizabeth Schaeffer- Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education Tanya Hazelton - Centrally Assigned Principal, Special Education Mun Shu Wong- (Audio/Video)
Erin Pallett (Audio/Video)

Lianne Dixon- TDSB SEAC Liaison

	Regrets:
	Jean-Paul Ngana- LC2 Representative Saira Chhibber- LC1 Representative
Bronwen Alsop- VOICE for Deaf and Hearing Impaired Children Jordan Glass- LC2 Representative
Kirsten Doyle- LC3 Representative

Izabella Pruska-Oldenhoff – LC4 Representative Trustee Patel
Trustee Hassan




	
	Aliza Chaqpar- Easter Seals Ontario

Nerissa Hutchinson- Sawubona Africentric Circle of Support




Part A: Recommendations ( Appendix A) SEAC Motion
To address parents' right to user-friendly access to important information about the programs, services, supports, and educational offerings available for them at TDSB and how to access them, at its June 10, 2024 meeting, SEAC passed a motion entitled “The Right of Parents, Guardians, and Students with Disabilities/Special Education Needs to Know about TDSB Programs, Services, and Supports, and How to Access Them”.

SEAC recommends that the TDSB Board should:

1. As a priority, create and implement a strong, comprehensive action plan to fully, effectively, and pro-actively inform all parents/guardians/students, including parents/guardians of students with disabilities/special education needs, about the programs, supports, services and educational offerings that could assist students with disabilities/special education needs, and where and how to access and advocate for them, and

2. Report by the end of 2024 and every six months after that to the Board and to SEAC on their progress.


SEAC Membership Updates

Whereas, the Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) has received a nomination from the Association for Bright Children (ABC) for Jessica Miklos to be its alternate representative: and

Whereas, this candidate meets the Ministry of Education and Board criteria for eligibility: Therefore, be it resolved that:
Jessica Miklos be appointed to the Special Education Advisory Committee as the alternate representative for the Association for Bright Children (ABC) for a term ending November 14, 2026.

Part B:  Staff Supplementary Information

As outlined in the Special Education and Inclusion Department’s annual reports for 2022-2023 and 2023-2024, a priority has been increasing communication and engagement of parents/guardians/caregivers. TDSB staff has also worked closely with SEAC over the past two years to implement feedback to improve communication with families.

As required by the Ministry of Education, the TDSB Special Education Plan includes all relevant information about the programs, supports, services and educational offerings available to students with disabilities and special education needs, and information on how to advocate for these supports. TDSB’s Guide to Special Education for Parents/Guardians/Caregivers also contains this information and is available in multiple languages and in various accessible formats. TDSB also has the following guides: Guide to the Referral Process, Guide to Identification, Placement and Review Committees (IPRCs), Guide to Individual Education Plans (IEPs), and Guide to Special Education Program Recommendation Committee (SEPRC).

The Special Education and Inclusion public website also has a Q & A section, created in collaboration with SEAC, that directs parents to supports offered by the TDSB.

In June 2024, the Ministry approved PPM 170:
The purpose of this memorandum is to outline requirements and provide direction to school boards on communication with parents/caregivers, to strengthen service standards and ensure consistent and reliable information is provided and made available to a parent/caregiver for greater transparency and accountability in the education system across the province. By establishing standardized guidelines, the Ministry of Education enhances communication and the overall engagement between parents and school boards. School boards are required to:
· provide parents/caregivers with information to support their active engagement in their child’s education.
· develop and comply with a protocol setting out standards for acknowledging and responding to parent inquiries.

TDSB’s PR 505 Parent Concern Protocol is in the process of being revised for alignment with PPM 170. Community Advisory Committees (CACs), including SEAC, PIAC and School Councils were asked for input into TDSB’s changes to align with the requirements of the PPM in June 2024 via a survey.

TDSB staff continues to work closely with SEAC and other stakeholders to improve access to information for parents/guardians/caregivers of students with disabilities and special education needs.

Report Submitted by:

Louise Sirisko, Associate Director, Instructional Innovation and Equitable Outcomes at louise.sirisko@tdsb.on.ca

Nandy Palmer, System Superintendent of Special Education and Inclusion at nandy.palmer@tdsb.on.ca

Appendix A: SEAC Motion

The Right of Parents, Guardians and Students with Disabilities/Special Education Needs to Know about TDSB Programs, Services, and Supports, and How to Access Them

Whereas students with disabilities/special education needs and their parents/guardians have a right to user-friendly access to important information about the programs, services, supports and educational offerings available for them at TDSB and how to access them. This should be easy to find, written in plain language without education jargon, and available in multiple languages and multiple formats, including accessible formats.

And whereas for over eight years, SEAC has repeatedly told senior TDSB officials that too many families find it hard to find this information. They find this very frustrating. This undermines their ability to advocate for their child’s needs.

And whereas TDSB has told SEAC that it is the responsibility of each principal to convey this information to parents and guardians of students with special education needs, and that parents can look to TDSB’s website, its Special Education Plan posted there, and some brochures. Yet SEAC has advised TDSB that this is not an effective solution.

And whereas TDSB’s 2024 Multi-Year Strategic Plan commits to treating parents as partners and to “Identifying, removing, and preventing systemic, procedural, and attitudinal barriers that stand in the way of equity of access and outcomes in education.”

SEAC therefore recommends that the TDSB Board should:

1. As a priority, create and implement a strong, comprehensive action plan to fully, effectively, and pro-actively inform all parents/guardians/students, including parents/guardians of students with disabilities/special education needs, about the programs, supports, services and educational offerings that could assist students with disabilities/special education needs, and where and how to access and advocate for them, and

2. Report by the end of 2024 and every six months after that to the Board and to SEAC on their progress.
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